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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, August 27, 2018

Present:
Felicia Bridges, Romina Contreras, Lisa R. Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Francisco Gamez, Barbara Godoy, Kuni Hay, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly M. Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., Phoumy Sayavong
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	President Tomaneng began the meeting by requesting that attendees review the agenda. There were no changes noted and the agenda moved forward as presented.  All in favor.
She noted that we are missing a few members because of other college activities and also believes there is also a scheduling conflict with ASBCC’s meeting.

	2. Welcome and Introductions

	Committee members and Roundtable attendees introduced themselves, and the area they represented for the benefit of new members and first time attendees.

	3. Review Minutes from May 14, 2018 

	President Tomaneng noted that the minutes are very detailed and time-consuming to prepare.  She reported that last year we attempted to utilize a transcription service but they couldn’t capture all of the multiple voices so we will continue with what we have done in the past, which is transcription of meeting minutes by Cynthia Reese. As the meetings are recorded, she encouraged everyone to speak clearly and loudly, especially if there is a request made for clarification.

Co-Chair, Academic Senate President Kelly Pernell, requested that attendees review the May 14th meeting minutes. 

Motion: Approval of the minutes by Martin De Mucha Flores
Second: Jennifer Lenahan
All in favor with one abstention
Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  Alejandria Tomas
Co-Chair Pernell declared meeting minutes are approved with one abstention.



	4. 2018-2020 BCC Strategic Goals

	Leader: Phoumy Sayavong
Document: BCC_2018-20_Strategic Planning Goals w Activities and Metrics
Our Strategic Plan for the next two years 2018-2020 is fairly set as they are grounded in the Education Master Plan.  In terms of reporting in association with metrics and activities, since last year we have incorporated the list of activities that will be incorporated into this academic year, into the next academic year, that are more directly related to the indicators than to the goals.

Phoumy noted that below each goal are the activities developed, so far, that they hope will be implemented and also have the impact such that we will get to meet our targets for the next two years.
· The targets are labeled according to the indicator.

· Goal 1 has Indicator A, B and C.

In terms of related activities, we also want to make sure that we incorporate all of the major initiatives we are doing as a college such as:
· Integrated Planning

· Strong Workforce

· Guided Pathways

· What they are working on now is to make sure they incorporate as many major initiatives as they can.

· Those that are related to the goals.

· Those directly related to the indicators.

· Phoumy is also coding each one of those. For example on Page 2, Goal 1, Activities & Impact “C”, this is coded with “(IP)” at the end for “Integrated Planning”. He noted that we don’t want to be redundant in our activities and make sure that we will capture as many as they can. At the end of the two years we can at least identify where some of these impacts are coming from.
In Indicator A, they have added Hispanic Enrollment to monitor it as of last year.

· As of this year, the Executive Cabinet has recommended setting targets for those population as they are part of our Equity interest.

· We want to make sure we are more direct and intentional in our activities to see some real impact across these other populations.

· In the final version the targets will be shown.
On Page 4, Goal III, because it focuses on Career Technical Education (CTE) or Career Education (CE), Phoumy noted that there are more activities that will be incorporated in the areas of Science and Strong Workforce. They will also try to measure their impact across these indicators within Goal III.

On Page 6, Goal V, more Guided Pathways activities will be incorporated and what we plan to do in the next two years to have more of an impact on these indicators.  In terms of the indicators themselves, some adjustments have been made.
Initially, in the past two years, 2016-2018, we focused more on our audit findings as a result of accreditation and also our BAM model. We are no longer too concerned about those indicators. This has been adjusted to include Indicators B, C, and D.
· Indicator B. Increase BCC’s external collaboration and partnerships by 32%.

· Indicator C. Increase resources through fundraising and grants to $250,000.

· Indicator D. Complete Work plans 1, 2, and 10 of the Guided Pathways Initiative.

· We need to incorporate more Guided Pathways activities as there is now an indicator directly related to this.

Q. How did you forecast the 32%?

Response: This was based upon the number of partnerships that we have so far. The baseline was identified followed by a projection of how many we would likely partner with over the next two years.
Q. What do you consider as partnerships?

Response:  President Tomaneng indicated that a list was made which could have been increased. She stated that there are probably more partners on advisory boards and they are attempting to get a list of partners from Student Life. The goal is to just capture some of the partners that we have already, and set a target. President Tomaneng noted that when we do our strategic plan we will be doing a fuller inventory and she is anticipating that it will go up. It is not just partners that we have Memorandums of Understanding (MOUs) with but also partners sitting on our advisory boards, partners with Student Life and Activities, partners with our Promise programs, including funding partners. Partnerships identified also should be mutitually beneficial to both BCC and to the organization.
Q. So the baseline could have been more than 38?

Response: Yes.
Q. Same question about Indicator C with fundraising and grants because it says baseline for 2017-2018 is $50K. The grants for our CE area are more than $50K. 
Response: For this area, we are talking about what we have applied for and received, not just coming down from the State. The baseline was set with some individual applications like small proposals to private foundations and state and federal departments.
· We applied and submitted a proposal for the Catalyst Grant, but they were looking at campuses that didn’t really have undocumented services; so we didn’t get that one.

· We had applied for the Title III Hispanic Serving Grant which is a much bigger amount, in the millions, but we didn’t get that one.

· We applied for small local ones that we have received like the UC Chancellor’s Fund.

· President Tomaneng has been applying for a small amount locally through Bayer.

· There is also some BCC Undocumented Student fundraising.
Q. Do we want to revise the statement so it is clearer including wording like small grants, or small non-state funded grants, or private funded grants?
Response: Yes. We could do that.
Lisa Cook noted that we may have to revise Goal II since it says 2018-2020, the ESL English and Math momentum, because this is focused starting in remedial and getting through college courses where it should be that we are trying to get completion of the college level course in one year with AB 705.
For ESL it should be ESL students with the goal of transfer because that’s the group that would take the college English. For example, Indicator C it would be something like increase transfer level English completion within one year or something like that, for English and for Math.  Lisa indicated that we need to focus more on the “through” college level than just getting “to” college.  Also, some of the Activities may need to be revised in light of the work that these departments are undergoing to be in compliance of AB 705 by Fall 2019. She indicated that she can work with the Chairs and Phoumy on the updates.
As a reminder, President Tomaneng indicated that a lot of the information came from the initial assessments from the 2016-2018 document that still has to be finalized and approved.  She thinks there are things that are continuing but they are striving to be more precise and also integrate newer initiatives. She suspects that we also have to be more specific around some of the Guided Pathways work and indicated that Strong Workforce is still being integrated.
Regarding English and Math with the new funding formula, Hermia Yam added that they need to be completed within one year for the transfer level rather than the college level. For ESL if a student identifies themselves with a transfer goal, it needs to be taken care of very carefully. 

· If they put transfer goal then they only have one year.

· If they are doing ESL, they have three years.

· The counselor needs to work very carefully with this group and make sure that they don’t identify their goal as transfer when they start taking ESL.

· After they finish ESL, the goal can then be changed to “transfer”.  At that time, they will have one year.

This is very important for the ESL student.  She stated that they still need clarification from the State on the AB 705 implementation because ESL is three years.

Lisa added that they are still waiting for more guidance for the ESL group and it doesn’t have to be in compliance until 2020.  She also stated that the plan goes through 2020 and Hermia is correct.

Hermia stated that once more information on the new funding formula is received it may need to be realigned.

· Goal 1 is no longer African American but Hispanic as well.

· Something will need to be done for the transfer.

· For the SEP, it seems like they want 100% SEP done for all of the students so we that can align it with the Guided Pathways.
Q. What about AB 19 and trying to increase the number of students who get the California Promise, it is the law now?

Response: This is a good point.  President Tomaneng stated that Vice Chancellor of Academic Affairs Siri Brown submitted the certificate and they are in early discussions about how to allocate some of the funding just beyond tuition. It is something that we might want to consider incorporating here especially because we are a part of three Promise Programs. The California Promise is the tuition relief piece, but with those three Promise Programs, Richmond, Berkeley and Oakland, we should actually be leveraging those for pathways. They could be shown across a couple of the Indicators to help us met some of our goals.

Referencing the Student Success Funding Formula previously commented on by Hermia, President Tomaneng added:
· They have collapsed all of the categoricals so they are not going to be in separate plans anymore it’s going to be one big integrated plan. We are going to have to make sure that we are giving ourselves enough time as we move closer to our new strategic planning process because this one was revised in anticipation of the self-study and the 2021 visit.

· We should already be looking towards strategic planning by 2020, or as early as possible, instead of waiting until the spring of 2021 to go through a major process with our constituencies and have our students involved.

· She is hoping we’ll have more guidance coming from the State. 
· The new Student Success Funding Formula will already be in implementation so we might have more guidance there too. 

· At the District PBIM session on Friday, President Gilkerson gave a presentation of the Student Success Funding Formula in relation to what impact it could be for Laney.

· She took some of the indicators and gave points to help identify the impact.

· At BCC we are going to try to do the same thing to add to the information, the knowledge sharing that we need to do and then what we do here in terms of the goals that we have and all of the special initiatives and efforts will count towards getting more points for the Student Success Funding Formula beyond just enrollment. That’s really a lot that has to be upcoming in terms of analysis.
Q. Kelly asked if Phoumy would be bringing this to the Senate on September 5 and will it be the exact same one or an updated version.

Response: In terms of timeline there is time for an updated draft, since he will already be incorporating the additional CE information, there is also time to incorporate the suggestions for AB 705. President Tomaneng encouraged meeting separately and touching bases with Dean Cook in terms of some of the details regarding the language change.

Phoumy stated that what he is going around to do at the various governance meetings is to provide updates not necessarily the final version that needs to be voted on for approval.  It was clarified by President Tomaneng that the Shared Governance review process will be via draft for feedback and updates from the Senates. An updated version will be brought back to the Roundtable Committee for approval.

	5. Public Information Office Strategic Marketing Plan

	Leader: Felicia Bridges

Documents:  PIO-Marketing-Matrix-1, Strategic-Marketing-Plan-1, BCC-2018-Style-Guide-v2-003-1
President Tomaneng requested that Felicia provide a quick overview of the Strategic Marketing Plan document in relation to our enrollment goals and other strategic goals.

Felicia reported that the Strategic Marketing Plan is an outline of some of the activities to help increase enrollment and boost our visibility to the community and among our students.  It is also highlights the areas where there will be particular focus.  The focus will be our Theme Marketing Campaign.

· Transforming Lives

· #WeAreBCC

· #Go2BCC

There are no dates tied to this yet because some of those dates would have to be associated with the actual Strategic Education Plan and also the release of budgeting funds. This is why they are using the Marketing Plan Calendar in order to identify the dates in which they are going to implement particular campaigns and structuring their focus audiences.

The target audiences shown on page 5 of the Strategic Marketing Plan, are:

· Traditional Students (new high school graduate)

· Non-Traditional Students (ESL, undocumented, disabled, adult learners, re-entry)

· Workforce Training (CE programs, new skills)

· High Schools/HS Counselors

· Adult Education/Lifelong Learners

· Facility Users

· Reverse Transfer
Felicia noted that we could look for opportunities that BCC has used for events like film festivals, speaker series, spoken word events, etc. It is important that the community sees that we are not only a learning institution for students but also a learning institution for everyone. 

In looking at activities that are happening right now and within the next four months, we are reconvening the website refresh group. The website will be refreshed to be user friendly, provide information and be an enrollment hub for new students and people interested in coming to BCC.

· When you look at the page you want it immediately identified as a place of choice to attend.

· To show how to become a student.

· Informed paths to take once they get here.

· And also to have activities identified outside of Instruction that are available at BCC. 

· It a drill down to activities.

· The idea is to make the experience inviting, informative and welcoming.

Branding

Branding is going to be key now because we have a new image that we are trying to promote. Felicia noted the new Style Guide that sets the standards. She encouraged everyone to adhere to it and use it as a guide, to make sure we are putting a clean, crisp, professional looking image out to the community. Efforts underway to assist with this are:
· The Style Guide

· Swag will be ordered

· Redesigning the welcome banners

· Felicia acknowledged Barbara Godoy and the work put forth in providing the new “one-stop” banners that highlights the flow of enrollment at BCC.

· Felicia is working to get more banners put up throughout Berkeley and working on updating some of our collateral as well.

Social Media

She is a little behind in social media efforts but is putting together a Social Marketing Plan to incorporate some of the ambassadors to assist with postings.

· The effort now is to try to get people engaged with our posts. 

· She has consulted with Mary Clarke-Miller in the Multimedia Department to see how they can engage.

· They are working on:
· Word of the Day

· Uses in a sentence

· Encourages others to add their own sentence using the word.
· Mary is looking into doing something where a photo will be posted and people will be encouraged to identify the photo with a reveal happening the next day.

· They are doing things to get people to look to BCC’s social media as not only a place to look at posted information but also as a place where they can engage with the site on an educational level and also on a personal level.

Community Partnerships

Another emphasis is the California Promise and creating more outreach to community partners in an effort to identify and create communications within the community to support what we are doing at the college.

President Tomaneng added that our long-time PIO, Shirley Fogarino used to have a large binder, a Strategic Marketing Plan, with samples of templates. When reviewing the binder last year, they noticed that it wasn’t necessarily a strategic marketing plan but a holder of different templates. What they are trying to do now is develop more guides.  She expressed to Felicia that it may be good to roll out specific samples of how we are developing everything to the different constituency groups so there is more consistency.

Q. Are we supposed to order the business cards and letterhead from a particular place?
Response: As far as letterhead, that is just a sample template that will be downloadable. Felicia indicated that she will also have some letterhead ordered. When the templates are finalized the business card template will be given to Replica for production of the campus cards.

Encouraging environmental sustainability, President Tomaneng requested that if attendees have cards already with the old logo, use those up prior to ordering new cards.

Q. What is the timeline for the Style Guide and Strategic Plan?
Response: The Style Guide is pretty much complete.  Testing of all of the links still needs to be done. Feedback can be directed to Felicia.

Q. The amount of budget that is still to be completed? Do we have expected outcomes?

Response: Felicia will add that so we can test the effectiveness of certain mechanism. President Tomaneng also responded that in talking about budgets, we have to identify metrics.  For example, social media impacts, we will need reports of how many hits we are getting and things like that. Felicia added that she has reports she uses, GovDelivery and Mongoose, to see how many clicks we get for any particular campaign.

Q. Looking at the Strategic Marketing Plan, page 3, there is mention of focusing on African American, Latino, older adults, and international students. The paragraph prior to that talks about persistence of African America students but there is no data on the other populations identified in the second paragraph. Is that really our focus?
Response: The reason why there is no data yet is because it wasn’t there. It will be down the line. Whether it is really our focus, some were added because it was felt that the strategic Education Plan did not capture all of them.


President Tomaneng added that when we did our Equity Plan, we did a reboot of all of our equity research. 

· When you look at the last Equity Plan, the disproportionate impact for student populations based on what the state was asking us to look at was African American Students, Latino Students, and why we have ESOL, we have that there for Basic Skills.
· We do, however, have the enrollment targets that we set because we know that enrollment management is a priority and there were targets set for BCC.

· As we think of the changing demographics, we have always had a strong international student population which President Tomaneng thinks has gone down a little but we do combined; we benefit in terms of enrollment from international.
· Also, with our Adult Ed consortia work, we know that the environmental scan is telling us that it is the older adults that we need to be also doing strategic outreach to.

Q. Will a Word template be provided for:

· Recommendation Letters?
· Business Cards?
· Basic BCC flyer?
(And only allow faculty and staff to use those templates and maybe a file that says, for example, “Math Department”.)

· If the Style Guide is provided, without the file, the templates will get larger or smaller, depending on the user.

There was also a question on processes and posting approvals.

· It was noted that approvals for postings would go through the Director of Student Activities and Campus Life.
In response to the question regarding Word templates, Felicia noted that there are simple templates already embedded in the Style Guide, links that can be used that will work for faculty and staff.  She requested a list of documents where a good simple could be created, such as for the Recommendation Letters.

· President Tomaneng recommended that a list of documents needing templates be emailed to Felicia (fbridges@peralta.edu). 

· A digital file will be built with the templates created.
ASBCC President Romina Contreras commented on changing the tagline. President Tomaneng noted that this would have to go through Shared Governance as the current tagline is a part of our Mission statement.

The three taglines shared were:

1. Your Future Our Mission

2. BCC Where Your Potential Becomes Reality

3. BCC A Path To Your Future

President Tomaneng noted that as a comparison, she got a list of what Laney did and what they are using in their promotional materials and what they have on the website it’s because they have it in their revised Mission and Vision.

This is what we would have to do. Also if we are redoing our banners, as we are planning on placing light pole banners across Berkeley, Emeryville and Albany, when we receive permission, it will be the tagline to the public. She informed Romina that they could talk more about the process of bringing the suggested change through Shared Governance.

	6. BCC/PCCD Budget Reduction – 50% Vacancy Hiring Freeze

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng
Documents: BCCMemo 18-19BudgetReduction 6-6-18 and BCC 2018-2019 Budget Reductions
We were given mandates right after graduation to reduce the budget. The two documents were sent out campus-wide and discussed again with updates during opening day.  But, because this was a major decision and we are a Planning and Budget Council we need to accept that we did recommend a 50% hiring freeze for 2018-2019, to be revisited when we have more information about the budget moving forward to 2019-2020.

· President Tomaneng emphasized that some of the positions that we made a decision to freeze will be revisited.

· If we have other vacancies that emerge through the processes that we have in place, like Classified Prioritization and Faculty Prioritization, etc., we could be making different decisions about what to bring back versus what to then put on another freeze list.

· As an example, once we had found a little money to make the Web Content Developer position 100%, it was really difficult to say that position can be temporarily frozen for this year.

· We also had our Head Custodian retire and were also down a custodial position.

· We have a little backfill for the Web Content Developer position.
· There is a major need to bring back the half time position because of all of the needs we have and we are undergoing a web refresh.

Co-Chair Rowena Tomaneng requested a motion to approve the hiring freeze recommendation for 2018-2019.
Motion to approve the recommended 50% hiring freeze for 2018-2019 made by Alejandria Tomas.

Second by Kuni Hay

All in favor with one abstention: 

Opposed: None

Abstentions: Hermia Yam

Co-Chair Tomaneng declared the motion approved one abstention.

	7. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Associated Students of Berkeley City College (reported by Romina Contreras)

· Just finishing with Welcome Week. 
· Still waiting on the vacant Director of Student Activities and Campus Life position to be filled.

· Should have a full council within the next two weeks.

· All of the Senator positions will be filled.

· Will be holding interviews for the open positions.

· They are setting up for Club Rush.

· Currently waiting for the clubs that haven’t chartered to recharter and for all of the new clubs to be chartered in.

· Making sure everyone is onboard for a bigger turnout this year.
Academic Senate (reported by Kelly Pernell)

· Holding their first Academic Senate meeting on September 5th.
· The day before District Flex Day they held District-wide their first Academic Senate plenary session.

· It gave a nice overview of what the role of the Senate is and how to increase faculty voice in governance and various different resources available from the State Academic website.

· Goals for this year:
· Update our Shared Governance Manual to include the updates made in 2017.
· This will involve major formatting.

· Reaffirm committee appointments.

· She will be reaching out to Chairs of the Shared Governance Committees to confirm who on the faculty are coming to those meetings and have agreed to serve on that committee for that year, so she can identify vacancies and see if represented can be found for 2018-2019.

· The held Senate elections last April and May and over the summer some people have stepped down so there are Senate vacancies in the areas of:

· Sciences

· Modern Languages & ASL
· Business/CIS

· Part-time Representative
· Will be running a special election to fill those vacancies and may need help from Phoumy again.

· She is hoping that in the committee vacancies, such as this one, she can look to the tenure review facilitator to see if he can make suggestions on tenure-track faculty to fill the vacancies.

· Will be working with VPI Hay to jumpstart Guided Pathways and looking to help Barbara and Felicia with website refresh to facilitate processes and help faculty get involved.
Classified Senate (reported by Jennifer Lenahan)
· First meeting will be on September 13, 3:00 pm in the Teaching Learning Center (TLC).
· She attended the faculty plenary and learned a lot.

· Her goal this year for Classified Senate is to:

· Increase participation

· Get a better understanding of Guided Pathways, student funding and all of programs that we have.

· Work on having people become more professional in their roles and how they handle things.

· Would like to work on once a semester, getting together with Faculty Senate after work or at work to share ideas.

· Working on the agenda for Flex Day since that is the one Flex Day in the middle of the semester that all Classified staff can attend, she would like them to be a big part of the agenda discussion.

· Phoumy will attend the September 13th meeting to discuss the Strategic Goals.

· The Veteran’s Resource Center (VRC) received a grant for $100,000. 

	8. Announcements & Meeting Adjourned

	Meeting adjourned.

	Next Meeting:  September 24, 2018, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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